






EXHIBIT A 



VIA ELECTRONIC SUBMISSION TO
Good.Guidance@hhs.gov

April 13, 2021

Ms. Elizabeth Richter, Acting Administrator
Department of Health and Human Services
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services

7500 Security Boulevard
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850

Dear Acting Administrator Richter,

Thousands of Ohioans will lose access to life-saving health care coverage if the Ohio
Department of Medicaid’s request for permission to move forward with its work requirement
program is granted. For this reason, we request that you deny the Department’s March 11, 2021
request to continue its Group VIII Work Requirement and Community Engagement 1115
Demonstration Waiver.

The Ohio Poverty Law Center’s mission is to reduce poverty and increase justice by protecting
and expanding the legal rights of Ohioans living, working, and raising their families in poverty.
We work closely with legal aid attorneys throughout the state that represent low-income Ohioans
seeking access to health services through the Medicaid program.

The purpose of the Medicaid program is to provide health insurance for low-income people who
otherwise would be unable to afford coverage. The fatal flaw behind every state’s Medicaid work
requirement policy is that it would cause thousands of otherwise eligible Medicaid recipients to
lose coverage. The Ohio Department of Medicaid estimates that its own policy would end
coverage for at least 18,000 people. Courts have repeatedly found that Medicaid work
requirements violate federal law for this reason and that whatever tangential benefits a state may
argue that a work requirement policy may offer, those supposed benefits are beyond the scope of
the Medicaid program’s purpose.

Ohio is not a healthy state. We rank 10th in infant mortality and 4th in opioid-related deaths. At
the same time, many regions in Ohio are struggling economically and work opportunities are
scarce. The state of Ohio is on the verge of making monumental positive changes to its Medicaid
managed care program and is beginning to turn a corner towards suppressing the Covid-19
pandemic. Now is not the time for Ohio to be distracted by harmful work requirement policies



that do not assist individuals exit poverty and instead condemn them to greater illness that limits
their ability to fully participate in society.

For these reasons, we ask that you reject the Ohio Department of Medicaid’s request to continue
its Group VIII Work Requirement and Community Engagement 1115 Demonstration Waiver.

Sincerely,

Graham Bowman
Staff Attorney
Ohio Poverty Law Center
1108 City Park Avenue
614-634-2356
gbowman@ohiopovertylaw.org
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